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At Pear Tree Church WE AIM to love God and our neighbours. 
 

----------------------------------------------------------- 
 

THE PURPOSE of the Church in Pear Tree is to provide a place of worship  
where all people are welcome and encouraged to experience Godôs love in  
faith and prayer; where we will reach out as witnesses to discover the needs  
of the local and wider communities using our gifts and resources and proclaim  

the Gospel of Jesus Christ in the power of the Holy Spirit. 
 

----------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Revd Miles Newton (Tel. 80441124) is Priest-in-Charge of Pear Tree Church 
and Vicar of St. Markôs Church, Woolston 
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Dear Friends  

I  tôs the beginning of February and how many of us have already broken a New Yearôs 

resolution? Itôs hard to stick to that diet or keep-fit programme when the days are busy, short 

and either cold or wet. Giving up smoking or drinking or learning to say no, when asked to put yet 

another task on the pile already waiting to be done, is also more difficult than most people think. 

Whether we work in paid employment, or volunteer for a charity or even work within the church, 

we can often get bogged down and stressed. 

Itôs the stresses in life that make it more difficult to find the time and enthusiasm for the new diet 

or keep-fit programme, or to give up things we know are bad for us. Rather than worrying about 

broken New Year resolutions, what a lot of us need is a better balance to our lives. 

This morning I was reading some of the psalms and came across a piece of writing by JG 

Holland that I though was helpful; so, I would like to share it with you. Itôs entitled ñWorkò. 

ñSomebody once quipped ñMonday is a terrible way to spend a seventh of your life.ò 

Those Monday morning blues seem to be extending. We are now on the cusp of being 

a true twenty-four hour society. Monday is no longer distinguishable as the first day of 

the working week; itôs simply another day in a week of work. Weôre living to work, not 

working to live. Some strive for yet more purchasing power. For the rest of us, itôs other 

peopleôs expectations and the necessity to meet basic needs that keep us working, 

instead of enjoying life with our family and friends. 

ñGod made us to work, but not work ourselves into the ground. Work, whether we get 

paid for it or not, is part of being human. We derive a sense of self-esteem, self-worth 

and significance from doing a good job, from making a contribution. Nonetheless, God 

also made us to rest from work, to enjoy the fact that weôre physical, emotional, 

relational and spiritual beings. Work is only one dimension of satisfying who we are. 

Even God himself rested from his work. He knows our needs, all of them, and calls us 

to live with balance, cultivating every dimension of our lives - to work hard, to play hard 

and to rest.ò 

So I suggest we donôt beat ourselves up if weôve broken a New Yearôs resolution, but try to find a 

better balance to life. Learn to say no occasionally, and maybe next year we wonôt need to make 

any New Year resolutions. 

Wishing you all a belated, happy and healthy 2017. 

Carolyn Jennings  

Lay Minister  
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 February and March Diary                    

WED 1 FEB 7.30 p.m. Worship Committee meeting in Woolston Community Centre 

   
SUN 5 FEB  

 10.00 a.m. 
11.15 a.m. 

Parish Communion 
Mawundo Mission Table in the Church Hall 

   
MON 6 FEB 10.00 a.m. Crafty Coffee Morning in the Church Hall - all welcome 

   
TUE 7 FEB 9.30 a.m. 

7.30 p.m. 
Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
Order of Night Service (Compline) in the Church - all welcome 

   
WED 8 FEB 9.00 a.m. Visit of Ludlow Junior School to the Church - theme: Sacred Places 

   
SAT 11 FEB 7.30 p.m. Quiz Night in the Church Hall - see page 19 

   
SUN 12 FEB  

 10.00 a.m. Parish Communion 
   

TUE 14 FEB 9.30 a.m. Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
   

SUN 19 FEB  

 10.00 a.m. 
2.00 p.m. 
3.00 p.m. 
4.00 p.m. 

Worship Together with St. Markôs Church at Pear Tree Church 
Baptism in the Church 
Baptism in the Church 
Baptism in the Church 

   
MON 20 FEB 10.00 a.m. Crafty Coffee Morning in the Church Hall - all welcome 

   
TUE 21 FEB 9.30 a.m. 

10.30 a.m. 
Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
Messy Church in the Church Hall - see page 18 

   

SUN 26 FEB  

 10.00 a.m. Parish Worship 
   

TUE 28 FEB 9.30 a.m. Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 

WED 1 MAR  

 7.30 p.m. Worship Together at St. Markôs Church, Woolston 
- including the Imposition of Ashes 

   
THU 2 MAR 7.30 p.m. CTI Forum meeting in Woolston Community Centre 
   
FRI 3 MAR 2.00 p.m. Womenôs World Day of Prayer - see page 17 
   
SUN 5 MAR  

 10.00 a.m. 
11.15 a.m. 

Parish Communion 
Mawundo Mission Table in the Church Hall 

   
MON 6 MAR 10.00 a.m. Crafty Coffee Morning in the Church Hall - all welcome 
   
TUE 7 MAR 9.30 a.m. 

7.30 p.m. 
Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
Order of Night Service (Compline) in the Church - all welcome 

   
WED 8 MAR 7.30 p.m. JOINT LENT COURSE IN WOOLSTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 

   

SUN 12 MAR  

 10.00 a.m. Parish Communion 
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TUE 14 MAR 9.30 a.m. 
7.00 p.m. 
8.00 p.m. 

Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
Standing Committee meeting in Pear Tree Hall Committee Room 
Joint Standing Committee meeting in Pear Tree Hall Committee Room 

   
WED 15 MAR 7.30 p.m. JOINT LENT COURSE IN WOOLSTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
   
SUN 19 MAR  

 10.00 a.m. 
11.00 a.m. 

 
3.00 p.m. 

NO SERVICE AT PEAR TREE  
Worship Together at St. Markôs Church, followed by a Lent Lunch in 
Woolston Community Centre 
Baptism in Pear Tree Church 

   
MON 20 MAR 10.00 a.m. Crafty Coffee Morning in the Church Hall - all welcome 
   
TUE 21 MAR 9.30 a.m. 

7.30 p.m. 
Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
PCC meeting in the Hall Committee Room 

   
WED 22 MAR 7.30 p.m. JOINT LENT COURSE IN WOOLSTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
   
SUN 26 MAR  

Mothering Sunday 
 10.00 a.m. Parish Worship 
   
TUE 28 MAR 9.30 a.m. Morning Prayer in the Church - all welcome 
   
WED 29 MAR 7.30 p.m. JOINT LENT COURSE IN WOOLSTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
   
FRI 31 MAR 6.00 p.m. Family Fun Night in the Church Hall - see page 19 

Lent : Stay watchful; expect much! 
 
ñA cloud as small as a manôs hand is rising from the seaò (1 Kings 18:44) 
 
In all history was there ever a more colourful prophet than Elijah? In the 
power of God, he halted the deadly drift to Baal-worship in a single day. 
Earlier he had pronounced upon the land a divine judgment of three and a 
half years of drought. Now that dry period was about to end. 
 
1. Confidence in Godôs power.  Praying people need to know that they are called and sent, no 
matter the set-backs. Elijah tells King Ahab, ñRain is coming!ò  But the skies looked like brass. 
Thatôs real confidence! 
 
2. Watchfulness for Godôs signals. The prophet now prays ï for the promised rain. He sends for 
his weather-watching aide: ñHow is it looking, now?ò The report comes back - ñItôs a beautiful 
sunny day out there!ò Elijah prays on. Christian colleagues ï can we do the same, when the work 
ï or future prospects - looks limited and unpromising? To pray is to stay alert to what GOD may 
do! 
 
3. Involvement in Godôs actions.  A seventh time the aide returns. The weather? ñEr, blazing sun 
actuallyé. well, except for one tiny cloud!ò  But thatôs enough for Elijah. ñInto your chariot!ò he 
orders Ahab, ñand ride before the rain stops you!ò 
 
The skies go black, the wind risesé. and the drought is over.  See Elijah, caught up in the 
excitement as he runs ahead of Ahab ï on a seventeen mile stretch to Jezreel - in the drenching, 
refreshing rain of God. Did he have to do that? No, but he wanted to be involved up to the last! 
Read James 5:17,18; Elijah was no super-hero. He was like any one of us. 
 
Allow your Lent to be a time of watchful expectation! 
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High Days and Holy Days  

14th February - St Valentineôs Day 

Saint Valentineôs Day, many believe, was named after one or more Christian martyrs 
and was established by Pope Gelasius 1 in 496 AD. Valentine of Rome was martyred 
about 269, and this day usually óbelongsô to him. 

The first recorded association of Valentine Day with romantic love (1382) is from 
Geoffrey Chaucer. He wrote, óFor this was Saint Valentineôs Day, when every bird cometh there to 
choose his mate.ô This poem was in honour of the first anniversary of the engagement of King Richard 
II of England to Anne of Bohemia. Valentine Day is referred to by Ophelia in Hamlet (1600-1601). 

 
 

AND .....  with St. Valentineôs Day in mind, the Revd Paul Hardingham considers love ...... 
 

How will you express love this Valentineôs Day? 

Valentinesô Day reminds us of the importance of expressing our love to those close to us. But how can 
we go beyond simply flowers and a card? Jesus says: óA new command I give you: Love one another. 
As I have loved you, so you must love one anotherô (John 13:34). How can we express love in our 
everyday relationships like Jesus i.e. spouse, children, neighbours or work colleagues?  

Listening We need to listen to others, just as Jesus did. He asked questions of people and waited 
for them to process their answer. According to James, óeveryone should be quick to listen, slow to 
speak and slow to become angryô (James 1:19). How well do we listen to others? When with 
somebody, do we find ourselves already thinking of what we want to say before theyôve finished 
speaking? Listening takes time; you canôt rush it! 

Touching Jesus reached out to touch the untouchables in his world, including lepers, the sick and 
children. This was completely out of character for rabbis of his day. One survey has suggested that 
we all need at least 8-10 meaningful touches a day to maintain emotional health! A warm handshake, 
touch on the arm or hug can be of real value. Of course, it should be appropriate touch ï helpful for 
the other person, not just for ourselves. 

Speaking Jesusô conversation was always full of grace and truth (John 1:14). Do we speak words of 
grace, by offering comfort, giving encouragement or expressing care and concern? However, we 
should also be ready to speak words of truth, in asking for forgiveness, seeking reconciliation or 
addressing conflict. As Paul urges us, donôt avoid: óspeaking the truth in loveô. 

Where is the challenge for us in expressing love this Valentineôs Day? 

 
... while David Pickup, a solicitor, consider the legal 
implications of loveé 
 

Ruth and Romance 

He also said, óBring me the shawl you are wearing and hold it out.ô When she did so, he poured into it 
six measures of barley and placed the bundle on her. Then he went back to town. When Ruth came to 
her mother-in-law, Naomi asked, óHow did it go, my daughter?ô Then she told her everything Boaz had 
done for her and added, óHe gave me these six measures of barley, saying, and ñDonôt go back to 
your mother-in-law empty-handed.òô Ruth 3 v 15-17  

A Jewish family left Judah to go Moab. The son married a local girl called Ruth but he died. Ruth 
decided to return home with her mother in law. Back in Judah she meets and later marries a rich man. 
A typical boy meets girl story with plenty for lawyers to ponder as the couple make their plans 
together.  

In this passage Ruth gets what amounts to a pre-engagement gift ï some barley for her mother-in-
law. But if you are planning on a Valentineôs Day gift or even engagement, flowers or chocolates may 
be better than grain.  

Whatever present you buy your loved one, the law says that you have a thirty day right to return it, if it 
is not of satisfactory quality. In other words, it must not be faulty or damaged, be fit for purpose and 
must match any description given by the manufacturer. This does not apply to perishable goods. like 
flowers.  
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Supposing things go well on Valentineôs Day, and 
you propose. If you change your mind later, the 
good news is that you can no longer be sued for 
breach of promise of marriage. The bad news is 
that if you give an engagement ring, then the law 
presumes this is an absolute gift. So if you later 
break up, you cannot get it back unless you made 
it clear that it would be returned if the marriage did 
not take place. If the ring was a family heirloom it 
may be possible to argue this.  

While still down on one knee on Valentineôs Day, 
you could, of course, make it clear, preferably in 
writing, that if the engagement is called off then 
you want the ring back. However, if you are as 
unromantic as this, perhaps you should stick to 
gifts of barley grain! 

As always, this is a rough guide to English law and 
if you are worried about engagement rings and 
other material aspects of love and marriage, you 
should get advice.  

 

 

 

1st March - Ash Wednesday 
- the beginning 
of Lent 

..... and here Canon David Winter considers 
resisting temptation .... 

Immediately after His baptism in the river Jordan, 
Jesus faced and resisted three powerful 
temptations during 40 days in the wilderness of 
Judaea. This time of testing and temptation was His 
preparation for the work God had sent Him to do on earth. Itôs the principle behind the season of Lent, 
which begins on 1st March. Although the temptations were personal to Jesus, I suspect most of us will 
recognize their relevance in our own lives.  

The first was simple. óYouôre hungry. You can do miracles. Well, turn these hot stones at your feet into 
loaves of breadô. It sounds quite plausible, but in fact itôs an invitation to put oneôs own needs first. 
Temptation rejected.  

Then came the second: óthrow yourself off a pinnacle of the Temple. You know that God will send His 
angels to catch you before you hit the groundô. Again, itôs plausible (there was even a verse from the 
Bible to back it up). But this would be to substitute one spectacular stroke for the hard slog of travel, 
preaching, healing and touching individual lives. Temptation rejected.  

The third was outrageous. óFall down and worship corrupt and evil power, and you will have infinite 
worldly power and successô. In other words, abandon your principles and reap rewards. For the third 
time, temptation resisted. 

I know these temptations were tests of the Messiah Jesus, but canôt we see in them temptations that 
come to all of us from time to time? Look after number one, and all will be well. Take the short cut to 
success and avoid all the hard slog. Compromise, in order to fulfil your ambitions. Or walk the narrow 
path of honesty, commitment and truth. Thatôs really the Lenten choice. 

28th February is é. 
Shrove Tuesday - Pancake Day  

 
 

Itôs odd, really, that confessing oneôs sins to 
God should ever have involved making 
pancakes. And yet the beginning of Lent 
brings us both ï Shrove Tuesday is 
Pancake Day, and is followed by Ash 
Wednesday, and so Lent begins. 

In centuries gone by, the pancakes were 
made to use up the milk and eggs before 
the fasting of Lent. More recently, many 
readers will have childhood memories of the 
wonder of watching our mothers break an 
egg, mix it with milk and flour ï and out of 
that gooey mess, to produce a light and 
delicious pancake.  

These days more and more of us buy 
pancake mix, or even ready-made 
pancakes. It seems we prefer the certainty 
of ending up with pancakes - to the risk of 
having made nothing BUT a mess of the 
kitchen.  

In many parishes they used to hold pancake 
races on the day. Why anyone would want 
to run around a field while holding a 
pancake is not clear, but in 
Olney, Bucks, they 
have held a pancake 
race almost every 
year since 1445. 

 

FOR INFORMATION ....   

During Lent, a joint Lent Course will be held on Wednesday evenings commencing at  
7.30 p.m. on Wednesday 8th March in Woolston Community Centre, Weston Grove Road.  

All welcome. 
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Thank you to everyone who supported and helped with our Christmas services and made our 
celebrations so special this year. After all the weeks of preparation, how quickly our special events 
seemed to flash by and, now we have reached February, seem to be just a distant memory .... the 
carol singing around the Residential Care Homes in the area, the church flowers and Christmas tree, 
the Christingle service, the Christmas Carol Service, the CTI Christmas Celebration at the Salvation 
Army Hall, and the Ludlow Schoolsô Christmas Services. 
 

As usual, there were many appeals and fundraising events over the Christmas period and we would  
like to thank everyone who responded and gave so cheerfully and generously to all our appeals 
during the last few months.  Here is an update of all our fundraising ...... 
 

Y Parish Christmas Card ...  Ã30 was raised for Countess Mountbatten Hospice Charity, who sent 
the following letter just after Christmas: 

ñThank you for your kind donation of Ã30 towards our work here at the hospice from the proceeds 
of your parish Christmas card. Donations enable the Charity to provide the 'Over & Above' goods 
and services which make such a difference to the patients, their relatives and the staff of the 
hospice. These include additional staff, specialist training and equipment, complementary 
therapies, volunteer transport,  refreshments and so much more. 

ñWithout the generous support we receive from the community, we would be unable to continue 
to support the patients, staff and services at the hospice. Thank you again for your support. ñ 
 

Y Christmas Bazaar ... Ã927 was raised for Church Funds. 

Y Mawundo Mission Table  ...  Ã84.80 was raised in December for our friends in Mawundo.  

Y Communicare would like to thank all those who made donations for the Tree of Life (as part of 
Woolston Festival) in the Millennium Garden. Ã2000, plus Gift Aid, was raised for the work of 
Communicare. 

Y Thank you to all those who took part in the carol singing in the Residential Homes in and around 
the parish. 

Y A special thank you from Liz Spencer-Fleet for all the donations towards the cost of Christmas 
flowers. 

Y Thank you also to all those who delivered our joint St. Markôs/Pear Tree Christmas cards 
throughout the parish during December. 

Y Toy Service ....  thank you to everyone who responded so generously with toys for the SCRATCH 
Christmas Complete project for the children of Southampton. Together with the 2nd Pear Tree 
Guides we collected 150 items and the following letter has since been received from SCRATCH: 

ñWe would like to thank you very much for your generosity in giving us so many toys for our 
Christmas Complete project. Itôs absolutely marvellous and we are so grateful for your kindness. 

ñThese toys will help so many children, who wouldnôt otherwise get any presents, to have a lovely 
and special Christmas.  Please accept our very grateful thanks.ò 

 

PRAYER 

CORNER 
 

Lord God,  
as we look forward to 
another year, let us 
hope for peace, love 
and understanding 
around the world. 

Stephen Boulain-Gerrey 

AND ANOTHER THANK YOU ..... 
 

At the end of last year, 40 members of 2nd Pear Tree Guides decided 
they wanted to do something to help the homeless of Southampton and 
over a period of a few months got out their knitting needles and began 

knitting blankets and other items. 
The end result was a special service on Homeless Sunday on 22nd 

January in Pear Tree Church when the Guides presented Trevor Pickup 
from The Society of St. James not only with a big pile of blankets, hats 
and scarves, but also a cheque for Ã200 raised from a special show 

written, produced and acted by the Guides. 
This was an amazing achievement and a good example of Godôs love 

and care in action. 
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Birthday congratulations go this month to Ken Hawkins, Jim and Jean Inglis, Paul Harvey and 
Revd John Hodgson, with birthdays in February and to Doreen Carter, Nicky Hills and Liz 

Spencer-Fleet, celebrating in March. 
 

We were very sorry to say goodbye this month to Yvette Bennett, who will shortly be moving to 
Northampton to be nearer her relatives. Yvette was a resident of Pear Tree House Rehabilitation 
Centre and was a very familiar figure in the area as she rode along the pavements on her very 
high-tech wheelchair. She became a very good friend of Pear Tree attending church each 

Sunday in all weathers. She will be missed by us all and we send our good wishes for her new 
life in Northampton. 

 
There is good news from Michele and Alan Cahill, who are recovering well from recent 

operations, and Sylvia Drake, now back with us after an operation. 
Your prayers are asked for Emily Thomas, who has recently had a spell in hospital, and for  

Jim Inglis, as he continues his hospital treatment. 
 

Sadly, two of our church members passed away in December  
- Barbara Beard and Gwen Southam. 

Barbara took a very active role in our church, serving on the PCC for 20 years, as Deanery 
Synod representative, Churchwarden (8 years), Treasurer (4 years), Sidesperson and Secretary 

of many committees over the years. 
Barbara was a great friend to us all and attended the church for many years before she was 
forced to retire both from work and church life due to ill-health. She often reminded us of the 
times she was often only one of eight people in the congregation when Revd Wincott was our 
Vicar back in the ó70s. She will be very much missed by us all and we send our deepest 
condolences to Les, daughters Julie, Angela and Amy, and the rest of their family. 

 
Gwen was also a great friend of Pear Tree, attending the 8.00 a.m. services for many years. 
She was a great supporter of our Jumble Sales, Bazaars and Fetes, and with her daughter, 
Maureen, knitted dozens of blankets for third world countries. Sadly, her son, Robin, also  

passed away a few weeks before Gwen. Again, we send our deepest condolences to Maureen 
and all her family. 

 
 

 

FROM THE CHURCH REGISTERS 

Funerals 
May they rest in peace 
Joan Hammond - 83 

Baby Jayden McFarlane ï 9 weeks 
Robert Smith - 58 
Barbara Beard - 73 
Gwen Southam - 94 

Baptisms 
May they grow in faith, supported by 

their parents and godparents 
 

Mila Taplin 
Annie Denton 

Emily-Rose Strugnell-OôRourke 
Summer Lovelock 

Interment of Ashes 
 

Thelma Hiscock 
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Tom Diaperôs Logbook 
The long awaited reprint of 
Tom Diaperôs Log is now 
available in shops and on-

line, the title has been amended, as the 
publishers thought this would appeal to the 
American market! 
The publishers are doing a special offer so 
click on the link below which will take you to 
the relevant website. 
http://bloomsbury.com/uk/tom-diapers-
logbook-9781472930804 

Other Publications 
The Association has been kept solvent 
thanks to the sales of They Only Wore Shoes 
on A Sunday and Tudor Southampton: 
Rioters, Revellers & Reformers with all the 
proceeds being donated by the author to the 
association, getting close to Ã4K but we are 
down to our last box of each volume. 
However, the good news is the Diaper 
Heritage publications are going to be joined 
by a new volume in 2017 - working title Jane 
Austen & Southampton Spa; like the Tudor 
volume, although a general history it will 
have quite a few 18th century Diapers 
referenced in it. 

Jane Austen Festival 
The reason for the new book above is to link 
to the 200th anniversary of the death of Jane 
Austen. There will be events all over the 
country, but particularly in Hampshire and 
there will be festival events in Southampton 
and Netley. So look out in the next newsletter 
for information on all the events. 

Diaper Graves  
Again you might remember a couple of years 
ago DHA contacted the Bereavement 
Services department of Southampton City 
Council to express an interest and to offer to 
support the maintenance of Diaper graves in 
St Mary Extra cemetery. We were told we 
could not do this unless we could provide 
documentary evidence of who had originally 
purchased all the grave plots. An impossible 
task. With Tom's book coming out, your 
editor popped along to the cemetery to see 
what state his grave was in, and at the same 
time to record other Diaper graves. It was a 
shock to find some of that section of the 
cemetery had been flattened, and several of 
the family graves that had been in 
reasonable condition a few years ago are 
now in a sorry state. Image of one of the 
graves is shown below.  

DHA has been trying to ascertain from 
Bereavement Services whether the current 
policy is to recycle these grave plots and 
what will happen to those graves that are 
particularly in a bad way. We were also at 
the very least trying to get Tom's grave 
marked as of special historic interest, with 
the republication of his book. However, not 
having much of a response at the moment. 
Will perhaps try to contact the local councillor 
and MP to see if they can assist.  

Geneology Update 
As always we are still updating with new 
information as and when it presents itself. As 

always, still working on the 1911 census, and 
occasionally finding we have linked up an 
odd loose end here and there, which is 
always very satisfying. If anyone has 
anything new they would like to add to the 
family tree please email the information, 
pictures etc, to Julie who will add them to the 
ever growing collection. If you find we have 
something not quite right, please let us know 
and provide supporting documentation so 
that we can look at it and correct where 
necessary. The input from others also doing 
Diaper family research is invaluable to us as 
it keeps us alert to any anomalies that need 
to be sorted out. This helps us to ensure the 
records we have are as correct and complete 
as possible. 

Contacts 
Genealogy & Mailing List, Publications & 
General Enquires: Julie Barker, 31 Archery 
Road, Woolston, Southampton SO19 9EQ, 
tel 023 8043 6062 
(julie.dbarker@outlook.com or 
julie.dbarker@tiscali.co.uk) 
Cheryl Butler (hello@cherybutler.co.uk) or 
121 Bernard Street, Southampton SO14 3EA 
Website: www.diaperheritage.com 
 

DIAPER HERITAGE ASSOCIATION 
NEWSLETTER No 37 

 


